
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TAKE NOTICE, that the Town of Union Vale Town Board will hold a public 

hearing at the Town Hall, 249 Duncan Road, LaGrangeville, NY 12540 (in the Town of 

Union Vale) on September 19th, 2019 at 7 o’clock, p.m., prevailing time, to review an 

application filed by ELP Union Vale Solar LLC and to review whether the installation 

and maintenance of a two megawatt solar energy facility on real property owned by the 

Town, identified as tax map parcels 135400-6660-00-638053-0000, 135400-6660-00-

655022-0000, 135400-6660-00-555048-0000 and a portion of 135400-6660-00-544087-0000 

and by the street address of 2006 Route 55 should be exempt from local land use 

regulations under the standards set forth in Matter of Monroe County (72 N.Y.2d 338; 

533 N.Y.S.2d 702) and subsequent case law and whether the said Town Board shall 

conduct the review of such application. 

DATED: Union Vale, New York August 15, 2019 

Andrea Casey, TOWN CLERK 


